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WHO 74th World Health Assembly 
Joint Intervention on Item 15: Health workforce - Working for 
health: five-year action plan for health employment and 
inclusive economic growth (2017–2021) 
I speak on behalf of the International Pharmaceutical Federation (FIP) and the World Health 
Professions Alliance (WHPA) - representing over 41 million dentists, pharmacists, nurses, 
physicians and physiotherapists. 

We thank WHO for the DG’s report on the action plan for health employment and inclusive 
economic growth and urge Member States to be bold when discussing a renewed mandate. This 
should leverage the International Year of Health and Care Workers, focusing on the need to retain, 
protect and invest in the health workforce for COVID-19 recovery and into the future.  

There is an urgent need to invest in the workforce and we welcome the investment agenda 
proposal. According to the report, the final budget of the 2017-2021 action plan had a US$ 63 
million deficit. Stronger commitments must be made and then achieved.  Governments must 
understand that investment in the health workforce makes economic sense.  

We are testament and firm believers of the power of working together. The upcoming working 
group to produce the new mandate must include health professionals to ensure the response 
properly addresses real education and job needs. We highly recommended that Members States 
and WHO reach out to health professional organisations at the national and international levels.  

The 2020 World Patient Safety Day theme 


